
Term four of 2022 was a busy time of  
outreach here and there. Not only 
did we (John Corson and I) have  
outreaches in the Octagon but trips to  
Invercargill and Queenstown and the 
South City Street Party that the Invercargill  
Council puts on for the community.   We 
set up our sketch boards and had some  
amazing conversations. I was surprised at the  
receptiveness of the people at the market. 

Over New Year’s I went to the Lakelands Park  
Christian Camp in Queenstown for two  
reasons. One, I was talked into it, and the  
other was to build a relationship with the camp  
committee for future children’s ministry at the 
camp. While I was there, along with John, we went 
into Queenstown in the afternoons to do some  
open-air outreach as you will see in the photo. 
We had some amazing conversations with both  
adults and kids. 
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Myself and a team of faithful people also kicked off an after school program on a Tuesday in  
Brockville. We have around twenty kids turning up each Tuesday from 3pm-5pm. I am 
currently doing a holiday program at Caversham Community Church, and we are going 
through Answers in Genesis, the 7 C’s of History (Creation through to Christ). This program 
will be repeated from 23-27 January 2023, at Wray Street Youth Hall in Brockville.

2023 looks to be busy with a number of projects on the go including Rally at Caversham,  
Discovery Club at Brockville, Launch Pad at a school (not sure where yet), the usual  
outreach in the Octagon and probably the odd camp.  Thank you for your prayers, they are 
much valued and needed. God bless.
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